Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Board Meeting

Harleston Street Conference Room
5.30pm–6.30pm Tuesday, 15th December 2004

Minutes

Present: Rose Ardron (Chair),  Stephen Cooke, Dorrett Buckley-Greaves, Seaton Gosling, Tony Hall, Pete Handy, Muhammad Iqbal, Linda Regan, John Vincent, Amanda Wells
In Attendance:   John Clark, Jane Anthony

Observers: Paula Turner (PA to PB)
	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	  1.
	Apologies, Welcome & Introductions
	Apologies

Apologies were received from Andy Buck, Martin Hemingway, Kelvin Pine, Joanne Roney, Aisha Special K and Mohammed Younis.


	

	
	Declaration of Interest
	Stephen Cooke expressed an interest in the Small Grants Fund Project as he is a trustee of BCAT which is the organisation responsible for managing this project.

All other members present had no interests to declare on any items on this agenda.

The Chief Executive apologised to members for late delivery of the papers for this meeting.  The Chief Executive informed members that they could request any item on tonight’s agenda to be deferred to the next Board meeting if they felt they had not been given enough time to digest the information presented to them.   Members were happy to progress with all agenda items.

	

	  3.
	Election Review
	The Chief Executive presented his Election Review report to the meeting.  The report updated the Board on the progress of the Election Review and informed members of the implications that the revised timescale will have for existing elected members and for the 2005 elections and also outlined the proposed action.
The Chief Executive identified:

· The revised timescale is due to a delay in the approval of funding for David Burnby’s commission by the Neighbourhood Renewal Unit.  Extending the term of office to September 2005 makes allowances for any further slippage time to be incorporated into the new timescales or a handover/shadowing period to support newly elected members.
· The possibility of extending the term of office for elected representatives has been raised and discussed at the Exec Sub Group meeting and Community Representatives meeting.

The Chair informed members that the programme is hoping to negotiate some time with BCAF at their next Quarterly Forum meeting in order to gain views regarding the BNDfC Elections from the community.  A meeting will also be held with Community Representatives who will be able to feed in their views regarding the BNDfC elections and their role.
Members made the following comments:

· The BNDfC Election process has received criticism in the past and therefore this revised timescale is welcomed.

· The programme should utilise everything at its disposal in order to achieve the highest possible election turnout.

The Partnership Board

· Approved the proposal to delay the BNDfC Elections until June/July 2004 and extend the term of office for elected members to September 2005.

· Approved the proposal for BNDfC to communicate the revised timescale and rationale for a summer election through the Burngreave Messenger.


	

	  4.
	LEA Advancing Together Reporting Arrangements
	The Chief Executive presented this report on behalf of the Education Theme Manager which informed Board members of the arrangements Burngreave New Deal for Communities/Sheffield City Council have put in place to ensure members are kept informed of the progress of the LEA Advancing Together Agreement and projects contained therein.
The Chief Executive identified that after discussion at the Executive Sub Group members agreed that Bob Kerslake will include coverage of the LEA projects in his six monthly reports to the Partnership Board and Jonathan Crossley-Holland will also attend the Partnership Board meetings with Bob Kerslake in order to provide detail and answer questions from BNDfC Board members.

The Partnership Board:

· Noted the report.

	

	  5.
	Revised Outturn Report
	The Chief Executive presented this report on behalf of the Programmes Manager which provided members with an analysis of the programmes outturn in relation to financial performance for Year 4 (2004/05),      quarter 2.
Members made the following comments:

· The under/overspends identified in the different theme areas should be seen as positive as the funding is servicing reality and you would expect this from a dynamic organisation.
· Government Office like to see project overspends but not overspends on M&A and it is good to see that the M&A overspend has reduced.

The Chief Executive responded to comments from members as follows:

· Theme Managers are much more involved in the development and delivery of projects, they work closely with Contracts and Monitoring Officers to identify any problems and they are able to offer the projects practical support to help them produce their reports.  The programmes monitoring procedures are now more effective.
· The projects were re-profiled to £6m at the start of the year which was a 25% reduction on the £8m the projects identified they would spend in year 4.  Therefore, any amount up to a 25% overspend is not a concern for the programme, concern should be raised above a 25% overspend but this is unlikely as this is managed at a programme level. 

· The Executive sub group will decide how they would like operational issues to be reported back to the Board.
The Partnership Board:

· Noted the progress information provided

· Noted that members can request further information on the report by contacting the Programmes Director.


	AP



	  6.
	BNDfC Grants Fund
	Members were informed that BNDfC had received some good press recently with an article in the Sheffield Star regarding the Apprenticeships for All project being launched and an article in the Guardian about the Community Learning Campaign.
The Chief Executive introduced this report which informed members of the progress and successes of the Burngreave Grant Fund project.
The Chief Executive informed members that the there have been a significant amount of grants which have been awarded to various sections of the communities in the area.  The Chief Executive thanked members of the grant fund panel and BCAT for their work in making it possible to fund the organisations to enable the activities to take place.

Board members made the following comments:

· The report contained powerful pictures and the programme should consider these in its monitoring and evaluation of the project.
· The list of organisations identified as having received an award is good and there is room for lots more awards to be made.

Tony Hall informed members that the £25k Grants Fund panel would be sitting for the first time on 22nd December 2004.

The Chair noted that was a high risk project but had the potential to reap high benefits and she would like to encourage more individuals/groups to apply to the BNDfC Grant Fund.

The Partnership Board:

Noted the report and welcomed the progress made.

The meeting closed.
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